

## MINUTES OF WELL PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON 17<sup>th</sup> DECEMBER 2018 AT THE INSTITUTE

- 1       **Present:** Chris Wade, Sydd Perry, Avril Lane (Quorate), Julia Hamby, 4 Parishioners
- 2       **Apologies:** David Webster
- 3       **Minutes of the last meeting** – All agreed, to be signed at next meeting as no Chair or  
Vice Chair present
- 4       **Matters Arising from the Minutes**
- a. Points of interest leaflet– JS still working on this, Antje Ream and David Kelly agreed  
      to help as well. JH pointed out that funding can be applied for if costings are  
      submitted **Action: JS**
- b. New Playing Field Equipment – still outstanding **Action: HK**
- 5       **Finance:** Accounts spreadsheet circulated, total in account £3355.70, this includes  
£1244.28 of Playing Field Funds which leaves £2111.42 available to PC to use. All agreed  
accounts be accepted.
- 6       **Correspondence**
- The bulk of correspondence is now received by email and circulated to Councillors and  
the village if public information. In addition:
- a) Email from HDC re ownership of bus shelter and the mess it is in. AL often clears it  
      up and JS had also been along. Agreed to try to find someone to give it a thorough  
      clean **Action: JH**
- b) Emails from Dr J Stephens, The Old School re problem with dogs from the bungalow  
      opposite. Also noted that other people have had problems with these dogs  
      attacking. Discussed and agreed that a letter be sent from the PC asking her to keep  
      them under strict control and also prevent them from escaping from the property  
      **Action: JH**
- c) Clerks & Councils Direct Magazine received
- 7       **Playing Field** – Nothing to report. Question of money still in PC account raised, this  
needs to be spent on equipment for the field asap
- 8       **Planning:**
- Works to trees in church yard – granted, Retro application for roof over feeding area at  
Mowbray - granted
- 9       **Any Other Business**
- a) Dog mess on footpath at the side of the church – this is a problem, Poop flags being  
      used but not having any effect, notices changed at either end of the path.  
      Discussed and agreed that a flyer/letter be delivered to every house in the village  
      **Action: JH, AL, SP, JS**
- b) Car Parking on Church Street at the junction – this was raised as an issue and a  
      potential hazard due to parked cars right up to the junction thereby forcing those  
      driving up Church Street out into the middle of the road putting them in the path of  
      any cars entering Church Street. SP to check on what the law says and JH to write  
      to the householder at Manor Farm **Action: JH, SP**
- 10      **Date of next meeting** – 11<sup>th</sup> March, 13<sup>th</sup> May (AVM/AGM) 2019

There being no further business the meeting closed at 7.40 pm

Signed:

Position:

Date: